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Pray in the New Year!
Laura Humphries, Parish Life & Stewardship Director

Grateful Stewards
of God’s Gifts . . .

Our Lady of Confidence is the protector of those in harm’s
way. If you have a family member who has been called to
active military duty, we invite you to place his or her picture
in a frame at the Our Lady of Confidence Shrine in our church
for the duration of their deployment. When they return safely
home, please remove their photo.

OUR LADY OF CONFIDENCE
SHRINE

Mark your calendars for our diocesan
Pro-Life Events!

On Sunday January 20, 2019 Bishop Anthony Taylor will
preside at our annual diocesan Mass for Life. The Mass
will be celebrated in the Robinson Center Performance Hall
(Broadway & Markham), Little Rock at noon. Before the
Mass, Bishop Taylor will lead a Eucharistic Procession for
Life through the Riverfront Park in downtown Little Rock.
Join hundreds of Catholics at this new event as we give
public witness to our faith and hope in Jesus Christ! The
procession route is approximately one mile long; however,
there are multiple entry points for those with limited mobility.
Please contact the Respect Life Office for more information.

Also new, there will be an adult Hearts for Life Conference
on Saturday evening January 19 beginning at 5:00 p.m.
through Sunday January 20, 9:00 a.m. at St. John Center,
2500 N. Tyler, Little Rock. This conference will explore pro-
life issues and will include Adoration, plus dinner, breakfast,
and overnight accommodations. Speakers will focus on
remaining pro-life in the face of an adverse prenatal diagnosis,
end-of life considerations, and pro-life legislation. There will
also be a pro-life movie for children who accompany their
parents. Cost is $40 per person or $20 without an overnight
room. There is a discount for families sharing a room.
Registration deadline is January 7, 2019 but space is
limited. Registration form can be found online: bit.ly/
hearts4life-2019 or email cphillips@dolr.org. For high school
students, the Youth Ministry Office sponsors the annual
Weekend for Life event; contact ltingquist@dolr.org for more
information.

Greatest hits of God’s Gifts…

Everyone has a mission, has a work. We are not sent into
this world for nothing; we are not born at random. God
sees everyone of us; God creates every soul for a
purpose. God needs everyone of us. God has an end for
each of us; we are all equal in God’s sight. As Christ has
his work, we too have ours; as he rejoiced to do his work,
we must rejoice in ours also.                           St .John Neumann

As we begin another year, this is a wonderful message.
God sees us all, he created us all for a purpose. We are
most valuable to him who made us. He loves us, each one
of us. He knows how many hairs are on our head. “Indeed,
the very hairs of your head are all numbered. Do not fear;
you are more valuable than many sparrows.” Luke 12:7.

We can all begin this year remembering that God is with
us always and wants us with him. We can strive to spend
more time in prayer and less time on social media, more
time with family and less time being busy, and attending
Mass every Sunday and not just when we feel like it. We
can place our trust in God; he will lead us where we need
to go and never go wrong.

Encounter Jesus, Serve Others

Come to a DAY OF PRAYER & HEALING RETREAT. You
are not alone. There is hope. The Respect Life Office,
through the Ministry of Project Rachel, is offering one-day,
post abortion healing retreats for women or men on
Saturday, January 12, in the River Valley area (near
Subiaco) and Saturday, February 2, in Little Rock.
Retreats are in English or Spanish. Confidential. Non-
judgmental. These retreats are Catholic in nature, but
anyone who desires to begin or continue their journey to
hope and healing is welcome to attend. The exact location
of the retreat is only disclosed to participants. To speak
with someone about a retreat or other Project Rachel
Ministry healing opportunities and support groups, please
call our confidential phone line 501-663-0996. Or receive
more information via text 479-206-3199 or email to
cphillips@dolr.org. All inquiries are strictly confidential.
Healing is possible.  Please call. Project Rachel will also
offer Healing Support Groups, forming in February and
March, in various locations throughout the Diocese.



Mass attendance,  December 1 & 2        1,040
Mass attendance,  December 8 & 9           952
Mass attendance,  December 15 &15        1,073

Diocesan Special Collection –
  National Retired Religious Fund $       7,729

Weekend Collections –
 December 1 & 2 $     44,338
 December 8 & 9 $     71,475
 December 15 & 16 $     44,554
Total December Collections $  160,366
Total Dec. Budgeted Collections $   250,000

Actual Collections (7/1/18 - 11/30/18) $    511,470
Budgeted (7/1/18 - 11/30/18) $    565,000
Amount in deficit of Budget                       $      (53,530)

Children’s Collection - December $         268

Maintenance Fund $        730

- 4 -

COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That . . .

The Mass Attendance and Collection figures
for Dec. 22 & 23 and Dec. 29 & 30
will be printed in the next bulletin.

Thank you for supporting our church!

Please be sure to thank the generous advertisers in our
bulletin. Through their participation, our parish receives our
weekly bulletin free of charge. Also check out our web page
sponsors.

Holy Sews

Holy Sews invites you to help sew, cut out or just support
their ministry on Sunday, January 13, from 1:30-4:30pm in
the Parish Hall. We will be making the beautiful layettes
for stillborn babies who are too tiny and fragile for regular
baby clothes. Even if you don’t sew, there are many other
things you can do to help this ministry fulfill its commitment
to its mission. You can even do your part at home.

MINISTRY

Funeral Luncheon Groups Need YOU
How do you feel about helping a grieving family? Would
you like to help make the day of the funeral a little less
stressful? If so, we have an easy way for you to do it. Join
our funeral lunch groups and help provide and/or serve a
meal to the grieving family. If you work, you can drop the
food off at the church office on your way to work. Someone
is here by 7:30 a.m.  Families have told us how much they
appreciate this ministry. Please become a part of it so we
can continue to soothe an aching heart. Call the church
office or email lhumphries@holysouls.org to join.

Come, Sit With Jesus
ADORATION

OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

on Wednesdays

Every Wednesday
9:15 to 5:15 p.m.
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OUR PARISHIONERS -- Sherry Wortsmith; Corky Zaloudek; Becky
Price; Robert Carter; Rita Barthol; Joe Kirchner; Issac Issac; Lillian Henriquez;
Mary Adney; Rob Mondy; Bob Skarda; Rosie Searle; Jessica Remsing;
Kate Evans; Wayne Thomisee; Benjamin Stuart; Charlie Baker; Ron Hoofman;
Greg Sheard; David Brossett; Kay Lassiter;  Ashen Glenn; Micki Fitzpatrick;
Judy Sims; Judy Caldarera; Glennabell McCumpsey; Rita Williams; Kay
Loss; Robert Fitzpatrick; Tina Pinter; Agnes Paquette; Lucca Garcia; James
Wilkerson; Wally Anger; Henry Schulte;  Everett Burnam; Grace Nowak;
Michael Claud; Kathryn Ragan; Aline Marak; and Huxley Wolfenbarger.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Carl Calhoun; the
Jonathan Forte Family; the Petty Family; Dorothy Ehlebracht; Fr.
Richard Oswald; Betty Franzetti; Scott Helmbeck; Katie Ehemann;  Alice
Humphries; Gretchen Golden; Mike Burnam; Erik Skorski; Matt Kirchner;
Mitchell Rizer; Don King; Scott Snider; Bill Hawkins; Randy Noles; and Lyla
Mae Andrade.

That young people, especially in Latin America,
follow the example of Mary and respond to their
call of the Lord to communicate the joy of the
gospel to the world.

Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

January,  2019
Pope Francis’

Intentions:
OUR SEMINARIANS -- especially Jaime Nieto, and Daniel Wendel.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names will
remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in the
Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every Mass. To
continue for another four weeks, please call the church office.

What does it mean to have a Mass “offered” for someone?
An individual may ask for a priest to offer a Mass for several
reasons: for example, in thanksgiving, for healing, for the
intentions of another person (such as on a birthday, as is
most common, for the repose of the soul of someone who
has died).

When a priest offers Holy Mass, he has three intentions:
first, to offer the Mass reverently and validly in accord with
the norms of the Church. Second, to offer the Mass in union
with the whole Church and for the good of the whole Church.
Third, to offer the Mass for a particular intention, such as
the repose of the soul of someone who has died.

When a person asks for a Mass to be offered for a particular
intention; usually, a stipend is given to the priest for offering
the Mass (suggested donation is $10).

When we face the death of someone, even a person who is
not Catholic, to have a Mass offered for the repose of his
soul and to offer our prayers are more beneficial and
comforting than any other sympathy card or bouquet of
flowers. To have a Mass offered on the occasion of a birthday,
anniversary or special need is appropriate, beneficial and
appreciated. Mass  cards may be sent to individual or family.

To offer a Mass Intention, please contact Cindy in the Church
Office at 663-8632 or cstabnick@holysouls.org.

DO NOT PARK
IN THE FIRE LANE

Please do not park in the fire lane -- anywhere there
are RED MARKS on the curb. If you park in those areas,
you might prevent someone you love from quickly receiving
the emergency help that they need.

Mary, Undoer of  Knots

he still promotes to this day.

Mary, Undoer of Knots, straightens out the ribbon of our
lives and directs us on a straight path to Jesus, her son.
The Blessed Virgin helps us loosen the knots that suffocate
relationships between married couples, parents, their
children, our neighbors, and most importantly, with Jesus
Christ. We at Holy Souls have a Mary, Undoer of Knots,
display in the southeast corner of the sanctuary.

We invite you to take a look at the knots that weigh on your
heart. Write your prayers or “knots” onto the strips of paper
you will find by the display and tie them onto the frames
and entrust them to Mary’s intercession. When your prayer
is answered, you may tie a special blue ribbon on the panel.

The devotion to Mary, Undoer of Knots,
dates back to 17th century Germany,
when a couple on the verge of separation
sought help from a priest who was known
for his strong Marian devotion. The priest
began to ask for Mary’s intercession to
“untie the knots” in their relationship,
and peace was restored to their
marriage. In 1980, Jorge Mario Bergoglio
(who later became Pope Francis),
discovered this devotion to Mary which



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Samantha
Denefe at 501-663-8632 or email sdenefe@holysouls.org.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, contact
Samantha Denefe at 501-663-8632 or sdenefe@holysouls.org.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:30 to 3:30pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The  Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY
The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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Around the Diocese . . .

Do not be conquered by evil,
but conquer evil with good.

                             (Romans 12:21)

A WOMEN’S RELIGIOUS VOCATION DISCERNMENT RETREAT will
be held – January 25-26, 2019 at the Diocesan Pastoral Center,
2500 N. Tyler St., Little Rock, AR 72207.  Come see that Sisters are
Real People! The retreat is for young women 16-35 years of age
who want to learn and discern about Religious Life.  Sponsored by
the Diocesan Offices of Vocations, Youth & Campus Ministry, &
Minister for Religious, the retreat will include talks on Religious Life
by Sisters from congregations serving in Arkansas; time for prayer
& reflection; and opportunity to speak with the Sisters. The Retreat
is free. Registration deadline is January 15th.  For the Registration
Form and more information click on dolr.org/events/2019-w... or
contact Sr. Mary Clare, Minister for Religious smcbezner@dolr.org ,
501-664-0340, ext. 309.

ESSAY CONTEST: Arkansas Right to Life has an Essay Contest for
students that pays cash prizes for top winners on the state and
national level! To enter students in grades 7-12 must write a 300-
500 word essay answering the question “Why are you pro-life?”
The top winners will be entered in the National Right to Life Essay
Contest. For contest rules visit http://www.artl.org and click on
Outreach or call 501-663-4237. Mail essays to Arkansas Right to
Life P O Box 1697 Little Rock, AR 72203 - Essays must be received
by January 18, 2019.

SENIOR HIGH CYM (GRADES 9-12)

Our First meeting in 2019 is Wednesday,
January 9th!  Same place (Benedict House),
same time (6-8 pm).  But never the same old,
same old! Hope to see you there.

MIDDLE SCHOOL (GRADES 6-8)
Our first meeting back in 2019 is Thursday,
January 10!  Meet  from 6-7:30 pm for
dinner, prayer, and discussion on “bullying.”

Plan now for our Spring Day of Service,
Saturday, February 23.  The schedule is being
planned now.  Come for part or all of the day!

SAVE THE DATE!!!
FOR AN EVENT THAT WILL CHANGE YOUR LIFE

REBOOT!
With internationally renowned speaker and author,

CHRIS STEFANICK.
Wednesday, February 13, 2019

7:00 – 9:30PM
St. Joseph Catholic Church – Conway, AR

REBOOT! is the fun, inspiring and practical experience
of applying the beauty and genius of the heart of the
Gospel to every aspect of your life.  From prayer and
spirituality, to work, dating, marriage, parenting, health
and more!  There is no part of your life that will be left
untouched!

To register, and for more information visit:
RealLifeCatholic.com – or – SJParish.org Event Contact:
Morgan Evans, mgatto@sjparish.org / 501-327-6568

DO NOT MISS THE OPPORTUNITY TO GAIN
INSIGHT INTO LIVING LIFE MORE FULLY!
THE LIFE GOD HAS CREATED FOR YOU!



To read the daily reading online, go to www.usccb.org/nab/today.shtml
Monday, January 7 ST. RAYMOND OF PENYAFORT - 1 Jn 3:22 — 4:6; Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a; Mt 4:12-17, 23-25

No Mass
Tuesday, January 8 1 Jn 4:7-10; Ps 72:1-4, 7-8; Mk 6:34-44

7:00 a.m. Mass Eamon McManus by The McManus Family
Wednesday, January 9 1 Jn 4:11-18; Ps 72: 1-2, 10, 12-13; Mk 6:45-528

5:30 p.m. Mass Al Treadway by John & Christina Bohannon and Chuck & Deborah Johnson
Thursday,  January 10 1 Jn 4:19 — 5:4; Ps 72:1-2, 14, 15bc, 17; Lk 4:14-22a4

7:00 a.m. Mass Janet Jones Conrad by Rebecca Smith
Friday, January 11 1 Jn 5:5-13; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20; Lk 5:12-16

8:15 a.m. School Mass Raymond Troillett by Holy Souls Parish
Saturday, January 12 1 Jn 5:14-21; Ps 149:1-6a, 9b; Jn 3:22-30

4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Frances Berg by Joan & Jim Swenson
Sunday, January 13 THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD - Is 42:1-4, 6-7;  Ps 29:1-4, 9-10; Acts 10:34-38; Lk 3:15-16, 21-22

8:00 a.m. Mass Danny Graves by Lawrence Graves
10:30 a.m. Mass Intention of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Rose Marie Bartsch by Holy Souls Parish

Mass Intentions may be offered for the Repose of the Soul of a deceased loved one or for healing, a special occasion,
or a special intention for yourself, a family member, or friend. Please contact Cindy in the Church Office for more information.




